
Village of The Branch – Board of Trustees Meeting
August 9, 2022
Track #55
The monthly meeting of the Village of The Branch was held at 40 Route 111, Smithtown, NY, seven thirty p.m. on August 9, 2022. Mayor Delaney, Trustees Carro, Botto, Ryan, Damm, Building Inspector Arico, Treasurer Mequia, and Village Clerk Cozine were present. 

Mayor Delaney called the meeting to order at 7:38 pm with the pledge of allegiance.
Trustee Carro made a motion to accept the July 2022 Board of Trustees minutes and Trustee Botto seconded the motion. All are in favor, approved unanimously. 

Trustee Carro made a motion to accept the August 2022 work session minutes and Trustee Botto seconded the motion. All are in favor, approved unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Mequia reported that:
· Sign permits went out today 
· Coldwell Banker called today to switch the color of their sign from red to blue
· Received more tax payments.

Trustee Carro made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted and direct treasurer to pay all the bills on Abstract #2187 totaling $10,526.93. Trustee Botto seconded the motion which was approved unanimously.                           
Trustee Carro made a motion to open the meeting to the public. Trustee Botto seconded the motion which was approved unanimously.

Dave & Theresa Dusquesnay – 1 Magnolia Lane, came to meeting as a spectator who is interested in accessory structures. Explained he has plans before the BZA and heard about the changes that are going to be made to our Code. Mayor Delaney said after comparing our code to Town of Smithtown, we decided to increase our accessory structures code. There is a legal process we need to follow and have a public hearing, then vote on it and then send to Albany. Mr. Dusquesnay mentioned how he originally wanted the structure close to the house, but then realized it wouldn’t look good. Wants it to be private and owns big enough piece of property so visibility won’t be an issue.
Trustee Carro made a motion to close the public meeting. Trustee Botto seconded the motion which was approved unanimously.

Trustee Carro’s Report

Trustee Carro reported that:
· Justice Court had 2 guilty reduced fines, trial was excused, 3 default judgements, 5 no shows rescheduled for August.

· Meeting with Schumacher about 3 lights.

Trustee Carro made a motion to accept the 301 E Main Street site plan for the ALCD. Trustee Botto seconded the motion which was approved unanimously.

Building Inspector’s Report

Building Inspector reported that:
· Issued 3 new permits, issued 4 C/O, and 27 inspections

· Fire at 55 Mt Pleasant
· End of S Hemlock, there is a house with white vinyl fence in ROW, house is set back far, but it is in the Town of Smithtown
· 3 Ash Court is where neighbors think the parties are coming from  

· Starbucks will be taking over the Friendly’s on Mt. Pleasant.

· Uncle G’s permit was issued for the back of the building.
· Need to talk to Ace Hardware

Attorney Ring’s Report

Attorney Ring was not present to report:
Trustee Botto’s Report
Trustee Botto reported that:
· Spoke to Jim D from TOS about the potholes on Woodhollow and some other locations in the Village
· Will follow up with SCWA 
Trustee Damm’s Report

Trustee Damm reported that:
· Received 3 bids for clearing out Old Route 111, and J Fuentes Landscaping came in as the lowest responsible bidder.
· Mayor asked Trustee Damm to reach out to Dan F.
Trustee Carro made a motion to accept J Fuentes landscape bid of $49,000 for the cleanup of Old Route 111. Mayor Delaney seconded the motion which was approved unanimously.

Trustee Ryan’s Report

Trustee Ryan had nothing to report: 
Mayor Delaney’s Report

Mayor Delaney reported that:
· The corner property letters, will have Attorney Ring draft them up.
· 9 Village Way, corner fire hydrant, there is a no man’s land, is it the homeowner’s responsibility or the County’s??

· Need to advertise for the Public Hearing to amend section 275-13-C of the Code.
Mayor Delaney made a motion to advertise to amend Accessory Structures section 275-13-C. Trustee Carro seconded the motion which was approved unanimously.

Special Use Permits – St. Patrick’s Church Outdoor Movie 9/23/22 Approved

Trustee Botto made a motion to close the meeting at 8:54pm. Trustee Carro seconded the motion which was approved unanimously. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Christine Cozine

Village Clerk

